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CO-OP®

Premium Quality

COMMERCIAL

Paint

Marine

ANTIFOULING

DANGER        POISON

FLAMMABLE

EYE AND SKIN IRRITANT

COPPER BOTTOM RED
55-1605

NET CONTENTS:  3.78 L

GUARANTEE:

CUPROUS OXIDE.............. 9.70%
COPPER (AS ELEMENTAL)...... 8.78%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO 23512

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

LAURENTIDE ATLANTIC LIMITED
P.O. BOX 368, 57 MAIN ST.

RICHIBUCTO (N.B.)
E0A 2M0

NOTICE TO BUYER:



Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on
the label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to
persons or property arising from the use or handling of this
product and accepts the product on that condition.

PRECAUTIONS:  Wear an air-fed respirator with a full face mask
during handling and applying.  Wear chemical resistant gloves,
and footwear, and chemical resistant clothing with head
covering at all times during handling and applying.  * KEEP
OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  * Handle with care and mix only in
a closed container.  * Use only in well ventilated areas.  *
When using do not eat, drink or smoke. * Take a shower
immediately after work.  * Wear fresh laundered clothes daily. 
* Wash hands and face before eating, drinking, smoking and
using the toilet.  * Store and wash all protective clothing
separately from household laundry.  * Wash protective clothing
in detergent and hot water before reuse.

FIRST AID:  If splashed in eyes or on skin, flush thoroughly
with water for 15 minutes.  For eye contact, get medical
attention.  If swallowed, drink 2 or 3 glasses of milk or
water.  Do not induce vomiting.  Call a physician immediately.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION: Contains petroleum distillates.  Do
not induce vomiting.  Signs, symptoms, and effects of over
exposure:  Nausea, chills, diarrhea.  May cause upper
respiratory congestion and irritation, fever, skin irritation,
eye irritation, conjunctivitis.  Pre-existing lung diseases
may be aggravated by regular exposure and excessive exposure
may cause chronic respiratory diseases.

Principal tracts or Intake:  Inhalation and/or ingestion.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an
offence under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control
product under unsafe conditions.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS:  Toxic to aquatic organisms.  Do not
contaminate water.  Do not apply directly to water by cleaning
of equipment or disposal of wastes.  Do not allow chips or
dust generated during paint removal to enter water.

DISPOSAL:  Dispose of empty containers and paint debris in
accordance with provincial requirements.  For information on
the disposal of unused or unwanted product and the cleanup of
spills, contact the regional office of Environment Canada.



DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Alkyd paint on wooden, metal or fiber  - glass boats.  On
boats used in salt water, apply No. 55-1605 copper bottom
paint under the water-line to prevent the growth of barnacles
and other marine animalcules on the hull.  SURFACE
PREPARATION:  Surface must be clean, dry and free of
contaminants (oil, grease, rust, etc.).  NEW WOOD:  Primer No.
55-6930.  NEW STEEL:  Red oxide primer No. 545-061/062. 
FIBER-GLASS:  Marine primer No. 545-064.  PAINTED SURFACE: 
Clean carefully.  Use a wire brush to remove rust and flaked
paint.  Lightly sand glossy surfaces.  Prime bare spots like a
new surface.  APPLICATION:  Mix thoroughly and apply as is
with brush or roller.  When spraying, add 250 mL of Chem-Sol
No. 545-153 reducer to 3.78 litres of paint.  Apply thin and
uniform coats, only when temperature is above 10EC (maximum
32EC).  Vessels over 25 meters must be treated by trained
applicators.  REDUCER AND CLEANER:  Chem-Sol No. 545-153. 
DRYING TIME:  Allow a minimum of sixteen (16) hours between
each coat and forty-eight (48) hours before immersing in
water.  COVERAGE:  Approximately 9 m2 (110 sq. ft.) per litre.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information
obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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